    Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date:  20.11.17
	Time:      18:00 hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School
	2017-18 Meeting number: 3

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Estelle Mitchell (Vice Chair), Louise Buist (Treasurer), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, Nikki McNeill, Irene Oswald, Vikki Reilly, Andria Hovell, Fiona Ballie, Stuart Johnston

	Apologies
	Laura Clark, Natalie Sturrock, Vickie Anderson-McGuinness


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
previous Meeting -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Minutes of meeting approved by Terri McLeish and seconded by Nikki McNeill

	

	3
	P7 Residential Update
	Laura Clark met with parents to discuss various ideas to raise funds. One such activity was a stall at the Christmas Fayre.  


	Louise is to bank and total up the monies raised by this stall.

	4
	Standards & Quality Report 2017
	Karen explained what the report is and why it is important. The report will be published, and any parents who wish to have a copy can request this. This will be the basis of the information, should we be inspected. 
Schools are graded on a 6 point scale.  Last year Downfield was cautious and graded themselves a 3, with relationships being a 4. The extended review team agreed with many things included. 
The current report synopsis: numeracy, reading, supporting staff with professional development, ethos and culture and moving forward, supporting teachers to have a great range of teaching and learning resources, collaborative teaching with equity and consistency across stages. Analysis of data to look at children to support and challenge children. The school was given a 4 for equity and inclusion, with a real focus on GIRFEC with a focus on relationships, children looking at SHANARRI, nurturing spaces, no blame culture. 
Stuart Johnston headed up peer mediators and worked hard to support children with challenging behaviour.  They also updated their Behaviour Management Policy. The ethos of the school is treating others with kindness and respect. Big focus with staff on learning and teaching and methodologies which work. Number of High Impact Strategies, staff decided to set goals with children. Walk around the classes, every child around the school has set goals. Children can all answer what the next steps and why they are setting them. Miss da Silva led a CPD on smart targets to ensure consistency of target setting around the school. Real focus on feedback, piles and piles of work has no impact on the children. Live marking and with focus on success criteria. More time spent on planning and collaborating with each other rather than sitting marking. Numeracy plan is in year 2 with format being embedded. Writing; all staff have been trained in Big Write. Fiona explained the purpose of Big Writing and how it works. 


	

	5
	Constitution Update
	A sub group will be created for this, early in the 2018.  It was greed Jan/Feb would be a good time to meet.

	

	6
	Scottish Government Correspondence
	This will be covered at the next DPP meeting.
	

	7
	Review Visit
	Last year’s Extended Reivew was very robust and gave a true picture as to where the school was at that time.  During Feb 2017 In-Service Day, senior management and staff focused on 4 areas to improve on – Moderation, Pedagogy, Pupil Voice, Values & Aims.
Tracey Stewart and Peer Head Teachers will be visiting Downfield Monday 27th & Tuesday 28th November for their review visit.  Staff will be sharing what they have done since the Extended Review last year.  Karen shared that they have already made massive progress in pedagogy, and children’s voice is much louder.

	

	8
	Visions, Values, Aims
	The school is looking at amending its Visions, Values and Aims.  
Downfield staff agreed learning goes on constantly, as well as nurturing, The school is keen to build effective partnerships, and maximise children’s potential so they are aware of the opportunities life has to offer.  DPP agreed this very positive, aspirational and visionary.
The following was suggested for Downfield Primary School’s Promise

P -  Positive Partnerships

R - Respect

O - Opportunities

M - Motivating

I - Inclusive

S – Safe & Inviting

E – Excellent Learning

Small things make the biggest difference.  Do any of the above stand out?  


	DPP to think about what their Visions, Values & Aims are for the school.
DPP to have a think about this.

Karen to ask pupils their thoughts on this.

	9
	Sports Equipment Wishlist
	A range of sports equipment is now needing replenished in the school – badminton rackets, shuttlecocks, size 3 footballs, tennis balls, sponge balls, netball bibs with positions, coloured sashes, large bags, total £650.
5k is required to repair outside play equipment.  The school is looking at spending a considerable amount to fully develop the outside play area (12k.)

.
	DPP agreed to give Stuart J £650 to buy this equipment.
The cluster schools – Craigowl, Ardler and Downfield are looking at outdoor play collectively.


	10
	AOB
	Christmas Fair
Santa to be in the main hall this year.  The cupboard where tables and chairs are held will be transformed into his Grotto.

Bouncy Castle will be set up in the Gym Hall.

Main hall stage to be used for face painting, nails and tattoos.

Raffle tickets to be sold in the run-up to the Fair.

Christmas Cards – this is ongoing.

Hallowe’en Disco – over £200 profit was made.

New email address for DPP – this is not up and running yet, pcdownfield@dundee.npfs.org
DONM – 22/01/18 @ 6pm

	Stuart J to send an email to all staff re: no SFA Football on Friday 1st December.

Louise and Estelle to allocate everyone a table.
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